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PARISH COUNCIL MEETING

PARISH COUNCIL MEETING

Minutes of the meeting held on Tuesday 11th December 2007

At

Sandgate Parish Council & Library 

James Morris Court

Sandgate
Present:
Chairman Cllr G Boot

Cllrs. S Whiffin, J Bailey, S Boot, R Dixon, M Fitch, J Hartman-Jemmett, J Holben, Harvey Marshall, Zoë Varian

Public Questions (20 mins) before the start of the meeting.
Twenty minutes have been set aside for the public to ask questions f the Council.  Each member of the public wishing to put a question will inform the Parish Clerk at the time of their arrival at the meeting and questions will be put accordingly.  Speakers will be allowed a maximum of two minutes to put his or her question.  The Parish Council will endeavour to answer any question put to them within the time limit of two minutes, but may have to contact the questioner at a later date with an answer, or consider placing the matter on the agenda for the next meeting for a more lengthy discussion.  

The Chairman G Boot opened the meeting at 7.14pm.  There were 11 members of the public in attendance, together with the new PCSO, Mark Wilson and his mentor.  PCSO Wilson introduced himself and gave his contact details: Mobile telephone 07972004423.
1. Apologies for absence Cllr N Mounteney.  Since the Parish Clerk was unwell, Cllr Zoë Varian agreed to take the minutes.  This was agreed unanimously.
2. Declarations of  Interest None declared
Councillors present should disclose personal interests in any item on this agenda.  A councillor with a personal interest must describe and give details of the interest.  Unless the personal interest amounts to a prejudicial interest, he/she may participate fully in the meeting.
A prejudicial interest is one, which a member of the public with knowledge of the relevant facts, would reasonably regard as so significant that it is likely to prejudice a councillor’s judgement of the public interest.  Anyone with a prejudicial interest must, unless an exception applies of a dispensation granted, withdraw from the meeting room.

3. Minutes of last meeting Cllr J Bailey referred to item 20 and noted that not all members of the Personnel committee had been advised of the meeting.  She had written to the Chairman and a reply was on its way to her.  Cllr R Dixon’s name had been omitted from the list of attendees.  Subject to revisions, the minutes were confirmed as a correct record and signed by the Chairman.
Proposed Cllr J Hartman-Jemmett, seconded Cllr Fitch, Cllr J Bailey abstained.
4. Chairman’s Opening Remarks

The Chairman thanked the new PCSO for his introduction and attendance at the meeting.

The Chairman noted with regret that the Post Office in the Golden Valley was to close.

Cllr J Holben was thanked for her hard work on the newsletter, which was on the press.  Cllr J Bailey asked that the final draft should have been brought before the Parish Council before going to print.  All Cllrs had been circulated with the final draft via email.  
5. Chairman’s correspondence The Chairman’s correspondence was read and noted.
6. To increase Fidelity Guarantee Insurance  It was proposed that the insurance cover should be increased to 1.5 x precept in accordance with the auditor’s recommendations and that the Parish clerk should arrange this with immediate effect.
Proposed Cllr M Fitch, seconded by Cllr S Boot and agreed unanimously.

7. Recommendation that Council should have Quarterly Interim Audits and that Council accept the fixed 3 year quote of £500 per year for these audits. In view of increased turnover and the auditor’s recommendation, it was proposed to have quarterly interim audits.
Proposed Cllr S Whiffin, seconded Cllr S Boot and agreed unanimously.

It was proposed to accept the fixed 3 year quote of £500 per year for these audits. 

Proposed Chairman G Boot, seconded Cllr S Whiffin  and agreed unanimously.
8. Newsletter update.  A hard copy of the newsletter was circulated for review.
9. Crossing – Sandgate Esplanade update Chairman G Boot advised that no progress had been made since a response from KCC Highways was still awaited.
10.  Sandgate Heritage Trust  Cllr R Dixon asked that the Parish Council consider giving financial support to the Trust in its work of maintaining The Old Fire Station.  A policy decision was deferred until the next meeting to enable a review of the accounts to be made.
11. Village Insignia update  The Chairman asked that this be deferred until the January meeting to enable potential candidates to design new sign to be identified by himself and Cllr Zoë Varian.
12. Communal Land Transfers progress The Chairman asked Councillors for their comments on his letter to SDC, which had been previously circulated via email.  Cllr R Dixon warned against taking on ownership of retaining walls in areas of slippage because of potential insurance problems.  Cllr M Fitch and Cllr J Bailey both argued for Military Road recreation ground to be brought up to standard before we take over.  

13. Gurkha’s Freedom of Sandgate  It was proposed that the Freedom of the Parish of Sandgate be offered to the Officers and Men of the Royal Gurkha Regiment on the 7th May 2008.  
Proposed by Cllr S Whiffin, seconded by Cllr J Bailey and agreed unanimously.
14. Environment Committee Report.  It was proposed  that the Parking Strategy Document would be submitted in two parts: the first part relating to parking and yellow line adjustment would be submitted straightaway while the second part containing longer term objectives would be submitted later.
Proposed by Cllr S Whiffin,  seconded by Cllr Zoë Varian and agreed unanimously.

Six new litter bins and two surplus bins from the recreation ground are ready to be located where needed.

Cllr S Whiffin has undertaken review of Beach cleaning and specifically dog fouling in the Parish and will report back at next Environment meeting. 
Cllr J Holben, Mrs R Saunders and G Baker, Parish Clerk, attended Village Design Workshop and will report back at next Environment meeting.
Cllr S Whiffin drew attention to the 200th anniversary of Sir John Moore’s death in 2009 and asked for suggestions of ways to mark the anniversary.

The Wildlife and Open Spaces Forum was looking at Public Rights of  Way and was listing footpaths in the Parish.

Proposed as a correct report by Cllr M Fitch, seconded by Cllr J Hartman-Jemmett and agreed unanimously.
15. Finance Committee Report In the absence of Cllr N Mounteney, Cllr S Boot gave the report.  The auditors have completed their six monthly audit and their recommendations have already been voted upon.  Glenis Baker, Parish Clerk was thanked for her hard working in getting information ready. This was proposed as a correct report by Cllr S Boot, seconded by Cllr M Fitch and agreed unanimously.  The budget was discussed in detail and in view of increased costs for new PCSO, Land acquisitions and proactive function of council, it was proposed to increase the Parish precept by 3% in the coming financial year.
Proposed Cllr S Boot, seconded by Cllr M Fitch and agreed unanimously.  

16. Planning Committee Report  Cllr R Dixon, Chairman of the Planning Committee updated the Council on planning applications dealt with since the last Parish meeting, as listed below: 
	Application No
	Location
	Detail
	Decision

	YO7/1469/SH
	39 - 41 Chichester Road Sandgate
	Change of use and conversion from single dwelling to 2 semi-detached dwellings.
	Received 14 11 07

Comments by 3 12 07

No Objection

Returned to Shepway District Council 28 11 07



	Y07/1482/SH
	21 Temeraire Heights Sandgate
	Erection of First Floor Rear Extension
	Received 20 11 07

Comments by 9 12 07

No Objection

Returned to Shepway District Council 28 11 07




The Council were advised to accept the recommendations of the Planning Committee: Proposed by Cllr R Dixon, seconded by Cllr S Whiffin and agreed unanimously.

17. The Personnel Committee did not report.

18. Information: Library Opening Hours The Chairman advised that KCC will not spend more money to open the Library on Saturday morning or for an afternoon.  The Library needs to attract more footfall if it is to be sustained and would also benefit from fundraising initiatives.  The Chairman will write back to KCC after speaking to Glenis Baker, the Librarian and Parish Clerk about additional opening hours.
19. The next Parish Council Meeting will be on 8th January 2008 at 7.00pm.

There being no further business the meeting closed at  9pm

Chairman of Council   ..……………………………                  Date ……………… 





Cllr G Boot

